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Spelling Update – November 2023 

 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
This year at NJA, we have launched a new “Read, Write, Inc.” spelling scheme across school for all 
children. Every day, in every class, children have a dedicated 20-minute spelling lesson, where they 
learn, practise and test one-another on their spellings. Hopefully, you have also seen the information 
sheet, “How to Help Your Child with Spelling” that has been added to the children’s Home/School Diaries 
as well and this can be found below, too. 
 
Our aim across school is to reinvigorate spelling, and make children passionate about learning and 
improving their spelling skills. The scheme we have chosen delivers age-related spellings in a fun and 
engaging manner. No longer do we learn by rote, with the hope of scoring 20 out of 20 at the end of the 
week in a spelling test.  
 
Instead, children watch videos, discuss words and the patterns in them, identify tricky parts, reflect on 
their own spelling by spotting their mistakes and making correction, and generally engage with and 
interact with words and spelling through a whole range of different activities.  
 
Testing still forms a core part of the scheme, however, instead of the traditional spelling test, children 
continually test one-another throughout the week.  
 
At the end of each week, children then discuss in teams which spellings have been tricky and what 
makes it tricky, and then a team leader tests the other children in their group, with all the children given 
the opportunity to mark and then review their spellings. 
 
Overall, the learning activities that the children participate in throughout the week are rooted in current 
educational research, and children have really engaged with their spelling learning.  
 
If you have any further questions about our spelling scheme or how to support your child at home, then 
please feel free to get in touch. 
 
Yours faithfully, 
 
Mr Boylan 
Spelling Leader



 

 
 


